LOCKHEED MAnrquF

NORTH AMERICAN NUMBERING PLAN PLANNING LETTER

Number: PL-NANP-146
Date: November 18, 1998

From: R.C. Breidenbaugh -NANP Administration
202-756-5779, rose.breidenbaugh@nanpa.com

Subject: Introduction of Interchangeable Central Office Codes in Nebraska

NANPA Central Office Code Administration advises that central office codes in the NO/1X format (where
N = digits 2 through 9, and X = digits 0 through 9) will be introduced in Nebraska NPAs 308 and 402
beginning December 1, 1998, due to the dwindling number of central office codes available for assignment
in NNX format. Although the capability to process these interchangeable central office codes was added in
1995 throughout the area served by the North American Numbering Plan, there has been no need to assign
these codes in Nebraska prior to this point.

Questions concerning this notice of the introduction of interchangeable central office codes should be
directed to Joanne Edelman at 925-363-8710. Questions concerning code requests should be made to Paula
Hustead, NANPA Code Administrator, at 925-363-8706.

R.C. Breidenbaugh
North American Numbering Plan Administration



